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KILLASSER/CALLOW  PARISH  PASTORAL  COUNCIL  MISSION  
STATEMENT 

‘We  seek  to  become  a  more  welcoming  community  where  God’s  message  of  faith,  
hope  and  love  is  experienced’ 

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

THE   DEEP   END  -  PIE   IN   THE   SKY? 
To an atheist  -  once  described as someone with no invisible means of support  -  Christian hope must seem like a cry too on  
high for pie in the sky. What Christians hope for,  i.e.  a new heaven and a new earth,  has no scientific basis. Indeed it can’t have. 
At present,  all that science can ultimately foresee is a frozen waste of nothingness. The heart-warming prospect of blissful eternal 
life has no basis other than in the word of God (Rev. 21:1) 
 
In today’s Second Reading (1 Peter  3: 15  -  18)  Peter exhorts us to be ready always to defend that hope. And we do that 
basically by showing how God has kept his promises historically and by showing that his promises continue to be fulfilled today. 
 
Historically, God  promised the seemingly impossible only to fulfil it:  Abraham and Sarah in advanced age beget a son,  down-
trodden Hebrews gain freedom from their super-power slave-masters, an eagerly awaited Messiah comes,  but in the most 
unexpected manner. Killed and seemingly defeated,  he rises from death to fulfil his mission.  
 
Today,  God’s promises continue to be fulfilled. He blesses us with new  life,  with freedom from slavery to sin, with the promise 
and hope of  resurrection. 
 
Yet,  perhaps there is one other way to defend that hope:  by allowing it to put a pep in our step. 
                                                                                                                                           (Intercom  -  April  2008  -  Fr. Tom Cahill) 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Fr. Chris Ginnelly           -  Foxford     094-9256401.                         Fr.  Michael Maloney  -  Charlestown    085-1510383. 
Fr. Stephen O’Mahony   -  Kiltimagh    086-8226405.                      Fr    Dermot Burns  -  Straide    094-9031029                                                                                               
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------                                                                                                                             

ANNOUNCEMENTS  FOR   THE   WEEK 
 
MASSES  CALLOW    -  Monday   10 a.m.  /  Friday  9.00 a.m.  /   Sunday   10 a.m.         
             KILLASSER    -  Wednesday,  Thursday  10 a.m. /  Saturday  8 p.m. /   Sunday   11.30 a.m. 
 
MINISTERS  OF  THE  WORD  NEXT  WEEK:                       MINISTERS  OF  THE  EUCHARIST  NEXT  WEEK: 
Saturday    8.00 p.m.  Mary Stenson.                                                Saturday    8.00 p.m.  Francis Hegarty and Eileen O’Neill. 
Sunday     10.00 a.m.   Frank Cregg.                                                Sunday   10.00 a.m.    Marty  Noone. 
Sunday     11.30 a.m.   Patrick McNulty.                                         Sunday   11.30 a.m.    Francis Brennan. 
 
PRAYER  OF  THE  FAITHFUL  -  KILLASSER:                                                        CALLOW          
Saturday  8.00 p.m.  Rachael McDonnell             Sunday  11.30 a.m    Ronan Carr             Sunday  10 a.m.  Helen Timlin.   
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            
ALTAR  SERVERS  FOR  KILLASSER  CHURCH  NEXT  WEEK:    
Saturday  3rd  May    8.00 p.m.     Kevin Rowley     Shane Cunney       Chloe Meehan    Melissa Cronnolly. 
Sunday   4th  May    11.30 a.m.     Ciara Hussey    Jonathan Burke     Brid Rogers      Hayden Harrold.   
    
OFFERTORY  PROCESSION  NEXT  WEEK:   
Saturday   8. p.m.    The  Tuffy Family (Dunmaynor)               Sunday    10.00 a.m.    The Conroy Family (Callow) 
                                                                                                         Sunday    11.30 a.m    The Barry Family (Carramore)  
 
EXPOSITION  OF  THE  BLESSED  SACRAMENT   will be in Killasser Church on Monday next  from  4.00  -  7.00 p.m. 
 
THE  KNOCK  PILGRIMAGE  SEASON    begins on Sunday  27th  April and continues until Sunday  12 October. The 
Achonry Diocesan Pilgrimage takes place on Sunday  18th May. More details of the Knock Pilgrimage Season elsewhere in this 
week’s  Newsletter. 
 
THE  OFFERTORY  COLLECTION  FOR                        19th  /   20th     April  amounted  to   €1, 360. 
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FIRST  HOLY  COMMUNION/EUCHARIST    will be celebrated during  11.30 a.m.  Mass in Killassr  on this Sunday  27th  
April. Six children from Carramore and Killasser National Schools will  receive the Sacrament for the first time. There are two 
from Carramore and four from Killasser. We pray for the children, their parents and families and their teachers at this time.The 
following Children will  receive  Holy  Commnion for the first time on  this Sunday:  
 
CARRAMORE       Jonathan  O’Hara (Lisheen, Aclare)              Saoirse  Warde (Doontas).    
                              
KILLASSER           Courtney Groarke (Killasser Estate)              Emma Howley (Dunmaynor) 
                                  Dara Kavanagh (Carramore)                          Finn Stephens (Rooskey, Foxford) 
                                
Congratulations to all the children on reaching this spiritual milestone in their young lives. Sincere thanks to their Parents and 
Teachers for all you have done for them along the Christian Journey from Baptism to this point. We pray that through your efforts 
and the efforts of the whole community they will become even better followers of Christ for the journey ahead. 
I wish to extend a very special welcome to the Six Children who are receiving their First Holy Communion today.  I also wish to 
extend a warm welcome to their Parents and Family Members,  their Relatives and Friends,  especially those who have travelled 
long distances and their Teachers. It is a very special Spiritual Landmard in the lives of these young Children,  a very special 
occasion for all who have helped them to reach this Day and a very special Event for the Parish. We pray that for everyone it will 
be a grace-filled experience and that these Children will grow up to be committed followers of Jesus Christ. I congratulate the 
Children,  their Parents, Family Members and Teachers and thank them for all their good work and good example. May God bless 
you for all your efforts. 
 
THE  CHILDRENS’  TEACHERS  ARE     Ms Aine Gibbons  (Killasser) and Mrs. Anne Sharkey (Carramore). Thank you 
sincerely for your dedication, commitment, hard work and good example in preparing these Children for the Sacraments. 
 
TO  THE  CHOIR / READERS / CHILDREN  IN  OFFERTORY  PROCESSION  AND  ALTAR  SERVERS   in advance 
Thanks for making the First Communion Mass so special and so meaningful through your combined efforts. Thanks especially to 
Mrs. Fallon and Ms. Gallagher  for preparing the Childrens’ Choir. 
 
SINCERE  THANKS    to Ms. Geraldine Warde,  School Secretary for preparing and producing,  once again,  a beautiful First 
Communion Booklet for each Child, for the Teachers and for myself.  Thanks for this,  for the Booklet for First Confessions and 
for all your good work in both National Schools. It is very much appreciated. These Booklets are very nice souveniers of these 
very special occasions. 
 
A  FIRST  COMMUNION  PARTY      for the six First Communicants will take place in Killasser Community Centre 
immediately after Mass on this Sunday.  All the Childrens’ Parents, Family Members and Relatives are invited to the Centre for 
refreshments. All this is being  organised and prepared by Killasser Community Care Group. We deeply appreciate their 
thoughtfulness and generosity. 
 
THE  SACRAMENT  OF  CONFIRMATION    will be celebrated in the Parish this year on Saturday week 10th May.  The 
Confirmation Mass will be celebrated at  11.00 a.m. The children of Fifth and Sixth Classes in Carramore and Killasser National 
Schools will receive the Sacrament. The total number to receive the Sacrament this year is  25. 
 
THE  CEREMONY  OF  LIGHT    in preparation for the reception of the Sacrament of Confirmation for the Children and their 
Parents will be celebrated in Killasser Church on Wednesday next  30th  Aprol at  8.00 p.m.  Note the change of date to 
Wednesday  30th April from Thursday  1st May. This is on account of the Cluster Choir Practices that are taking place every 
Thursday night in prepartion for the Dana Concert. 
 
KILLASSER  COMMUNITY  CARE  GROUP     will  provide  refreshments  for the Children for Confirmation, their Parents 
and any other family members in the Killasser Community Centre on Wednesday night next immediately after the Ceremony of 
Light Celebration. We hope you will all be able to avail of their hospitality and thoughfulness. Sincere thanks to all concerned. 
 
THE  CONFIRMATION  CLASSES    in Carramore and Killasser  National Schools will  travel to Ballintubber Abbey on 
Friday  next  2nd  May   for a Confirmation Retreat. This should be a very worthwhile experience and an important part of their 
preparation to receive the Sacrament. 
 
BISHOP  BRENDAN  KELLY     will visit Carramore and Killasser National Schools on Wednesday  7th May and will return on 
Saturday  10th  May to administer the Sacrament of Confirmation. It will be his first visit to the parish since being ordained Bishop 
of Achonry on Sunday  27th January. 
 
THE  SICK  AND  HOUSEBOUND      will be visited on Thursday next  1st May at the usual time. If there is anybody not on 
the list who would like a visit,  please contact Fr. O’Mahony. 
 
ACCORD CHARLESTOWN   All Marriage Preparation courses can be booked online at www.accord.ie or by   telephoning 
094-9254944. Accord Counselling service for people experiencing difficulties within their marriage or relationship. Safe, 
professional and confidential. To make an appointment telephone 094-9254944. 
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ROSCOMMON  CHAMBER  CHOIR:   It is with great excitement that a new choral group given the name ‘Roscommon 
Chamber Choir’  will be set up this year.  It is hoped that the group will consist of approximately twenty-four of the finest voices 
within the county of Roscommon and its surrounding areas. The group will have many challenges and is set up primarily as a 
competition choir to compete in various choral competitions both nationally  and internationally. However,  the first project for 
this new talented bunch of singers is to record a Christmas CD in November ready for release in December  2008.  The  
‘Roscommon Chamber Choir’  will  rehearse every Wednesday in Roscommon Town commencing in September. Applicants 
between the ages of  18 and  30 are now being sought to complete an application form and return it before Monday  12th  May. 
Auditions will be carried out during May and June. More details will follow. Application form available from Fr. O’Mahony. 
Applications can also be e-mailed to  roscommonchamberchoir@yahoo.com  
 
THE  WEEKLY  KILLASSER  COMMUNITY  CENTRE  25  CARD  GAME     concluded on Monday night last  21st April. 
Sincere thanks to everyone who supported the game over the past few months. It will resume again in October. 
 
SWINFORD  AND  DISTRICT  CREDIT  UNION    is celebrating their  20th Anniversary on Friday  9th  May with a function 
in the Gateway Hotel. Numbers are limited;  if you are a member and would like to attend,  give your name into the Office. Names 
will be drawn  on Friday  2nd  May. The Members’ Car Draw will also take place on the night. An open day will be held in the 
Office on  9th May and everyone is welcome. 
 
A  KILLASSER/CALLOW  PARISH  PASTORAL  COUNCIL  MEETING     was held in Killasser Church on Wednesday 
evening last  23rd  April.  Many items were discussed including: Confirmation on Saturday  10th May,  Youth Mass/Service 
before exam time,  Station Masses,  Altar Society in Killasser Church,  Ministry of Eucharist,  Dana Concert and Year of 
Vocation. Some of these will be referred to in other notices of the Newsletter. 
 
A  CLUSTER  STEERING  COMMITTEE  MEETING     was held in the Fr. Peyton Centre in Attymass on Thursday evening 
last. It was an excellent meeting with an almost  full attendance of members. Again many items were discussed including:  
Marriage Preparation Booklet that is being  published to help couples prepare for marriage,  Baptism Preparation and 
how it is developing,  Ministry of Eucharist,  The Year of Vocation,  The Fr. Peyton Guild,  The Cluster Newsletter,  The 
Cluster Choir etc. 
 
'IN THE FOOTSTEPS OF ST. PAUL' 11-day Pilgrimage & Cruise to Greece, Rhodes, Patmos, Ephessos. Sun. 29 June to 
Wed. 9 July. Celebration Travel with Aer Lingus ex Dublin costing €1,625 p.p.s, including. half-board & all taxes. Contact 
Marian Maloney 087-2112555 for brochure. 
 
HOME CARERS:  Cosgallen CDP are interested in hearing from people who live in the Swinford or Charlestown area who are 
providing care on a voluntary basis to a person who is in need of care (of any age) due to illness or disability.  Cosgallen CDP are 
at present investigating the necessity of providing supports to assist home carers under the Dormant Accounts Fund 2007/2008 in 
the area of training programme. 
 
THE  CLUSTER  NEWSLETTER     is now printed and is available again after all Masses again this weekend.  It is a sixteen 
page edition of very interesting articles and pictures from each of the five parishes. It was due to be published before Christmas 
but the material was not ready in time. There will be a copy free of charge for every household in the Parish and for anyone who 
wishes to have a copy or send one to a relative elsewhere. 
 
DANA  IN  CONCERT:      Former Eurovision Song Contest Winner Dana will sing in Concert in Killasser Church on Sunday  
11th  May.  Tickets for the Concert will be  €20  and they are now on sale. Proceeds from the Concert will go towards the 
Killasser/Callow  Parish Renovation Fund. It promises to be a  very special occasion.  Your support will be very much 
appreciated. You should bring a cushion along with you on the night as the church seats can become uncomfortable after sitting 
for a couple of hours. 
 
TICKETS  FOR  THE  DANA  CONCERT     are available before or after each of the Masses in the Parish again this weekend. 
They cost €20  each.  You are advised to get them in good time. Tickets are also available from Aine Ni Chiarain on  087-
2587821  /  Michael Fox  087-7546909  /  Fr. O’Mahony  094-9251431 / Kevin Hughes  086-8583380  /  Jacinta Gallagher  
087-6722053 /  Maureen Murphy  094-9251525  /  Louis McNulty  094-9256316  /  Theresa Convey  094-9251364 
 
CLUSTER  CHOIR  PRACTICE  FOR  SUPPORT  ACT  FOR  DANA  CONCERT     will take place again on Thursday 
Night next  1st  May at  8.30 p.m. in Killasser Church. There was an excellent practice on last Thursday night. If you would like to 
be involved do come along on next Thursday night. The choice of songs is excellent and and I have no doubt that this choir could 
put on a full concert themselves  -  maybe in the future. 
 
A  CONCERT  MEETING    to  assess the arrangements  for  the  Dana Concert will be held on Monday Night week next  
5th May at  9.00 p.m. in Killasser Church. If you haven’t been to the earlier meetings and are willing to help out,  feel very 
welcome to come along on Monday night week. People will be particularly needed to help with the catering arrangements 
which take place in  the Community Centre after the Concert. Your positive response will be very much appreciated. 
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KILLASSER  NATIONAL  SCHOOL  ENROLMENT:     Enrolments will be taken form after Easter in Killasser National 
School for September  2008.  You are asked to phone the School on   094-9251489.  An Open Day  for all new Junior Infants will 
take place on Thursday  29th May. 
 
OPPORTUNITY  TO  VOLUNTEER:    Patient ,  Understanding and Considerate individual with  mature attitude WANTED  
in small town in East Mayo to assist young children with basic reading,  writing and arithmetic. If you feel that you could commit 
to one or two hours each week to this worthwhile project then contact Teresa or Breda at  094-9381494  or call in person to 
Volunteer point at INFO  WEB  Aiden Street,  Kiltimagh  for more information. 
 
THE  VOCATIONS  COLLECTION    take over the last two  weekends amounted to  €740.  I f  you have forgotten it,  you can 
hand it in at your convenience. 
 
THE  EASTER  COLLECTION:     Sincere thanks for your contributions towards the Easter Colleciton. Your generosity and 
support is very much appreciated. 
 
THE  KILLASSER/CALLOW  PARISH  RENOVATION  FUND  ENVELOPES    for the year ahead  -  March  2008  to  
February  2009  have now been distributed. Your continued support is very much appreciated. If you have already paid the full 
amount,  you will still  receive your Envelopes. This is done so that nobody  is aware who has or has not paid. For those of you 
who do not  need them anymore,  just  destroy them. 
 
BAPTISM  PREPARATION:    The next meeting for those involved in the preparation of Parents and Godparents of 
children for Baptism,  from each of the Parishes in our Cluster will be held in the Fr. Peyton Centre, Attymass on Monday  
9th  June at  8.30 p.m. Siobhan Warde, Doontas and Helen Thompson, Graffy are involved in this new ministry in the 
parish. Sincere thanks to both of them for their willingness to take on this ministry,  which I am confident is very worthwhile, 
beneficial now and for the future. The objective is to work along with the priest(s) in each Parish of the cluster in helping Parents 
and Godparents to prepare better for the celebration of the Sacrament of Baptism of their child. A meeting is held sometime before 
the date of Baptism with the Parents of the child and if possible it is very desirable that the Godparents would also attend this 
meeting. 
 
THE  ARAS  ATTRACTA  ANNUAL  SPONSORED  CYCLE    will  take place this year on Saturday  31st  May. This year 
the organisers have very generously offered to run it for the Killasser/Callow Church Renovation Fund. What is especially needed 
is the support of  Killasser to provide Marshals and Bucket Collectors. All  people involved in the organisation will appreciate all 
the help and support  that can be given from Killasser. Sponsorship Cards are available at  present.  The  100 K.  Cycle will begin 
and finish at Killasser Community Centre. For those unable to cycle the full distance,  it is possible to cycle part of the route. 
Later that night there will be a Dance/Function in the Gateway Hotel, Swinford. Tickets for this function will be  €10  each. 
Sponsorship Cards are now available from Bridie Sheerin  094-9251062  /  Pat Thompson  /  Fr. O’Mahony. The next 
meeting to make final arrangements for this event will be held on Monday  26th  May at  8.30. The more people who are willing to 
help the  more successful the event will be. 
 
 
 
ALTAR  SOCIETY  FOR  KILLASSER  CHURCH:    There is now a rota of two people per month for eight months of 
the year. That is a great start and we are very hopeful that the remaining months will be filled. If you would like to be 
involved,  you can give your name to Maureen Murphy or Fr. O’Mahony. 
 
THE  ANALYSIS  OF  THE  RECENT  PARISH  QUESTIONAIRE  RESPONSES    suggested  the  possibility of a Youth 
Mass/Youth Service to be celebrated  occasionally at particular times of the year. This suggestion was discussed at the 
Pastoral Council Meeting on Wednesday night last. After some consultation with  young  people there was a feeling  that 
near exam time might be a first opportunity  to organise something.  
 
A  MEETING  OF  YOUTH  REPRESENTATIVES  AND  MEMBERS  OF  THE  PARISH  PASTORAL  COUNCIL   
will be held in Killasser  Church on Sunday next  4th  May at  5.00 p.m..  This meeting is being held  try and work out  
arrangements for a Youth Mass/Service before the exams begin. It could  be organised for the end of May. We hope you can come 
along with your ideas and suggestions. 
 
MINISTERS  OF  EUCHARIST  FOR  CALLOW  CHURCH:   A number of  Ministers of Eucharist in Callow Church,  who 
have been in ministry for a good number of years,  wish  to step aside at this stage. This is very understandable and acceptable as 
the commitment is only  meant to be for three years and not for an indefinite period.  As well it is important that new people 
would join every ministry on a regular basis to keep it  renewed. If you are asked to be involved you  might  consider it or if you 
would like to volunteer,  you  might let a member of the Pastoral Council or Fr. O’Mahony know. It does take a little bit of 
courage,  but  never underestimate your ability. One person has volunteered and a  number of others are considering it. 
Sincere thanks for that generosity.  
 
MINISTERS  OF  EUCHARIST  FOR  KILLASSER  CHURCH:    It is now an opportune time to commission some new  
people as Ministers of the Eucharist for Killasser Church also. At least two people  have  expressed a willingness to participate 
in this ministry. It would be good to get about six new people if at all possible. 
 



 5
A  COURSE  FOR  NEW  CANDIDATES  FOR  EUCHARISTIC  MINISTRY      will be organised for the five 
parishes in our cluster and it will take place in Autumn in the Fr. Peyton Centre, Attymass. In the meantime we need to get as 
many potential candidates as possible. We hope that those already in ministry will remain on until new Ministers are 
commissioned. 
 
A  YEAR  OF  VOCATION  PRAYER  CARD    has been produced for this year and a number of copies are available in the 
church at the doors this weekend. A copy of this very nice prayer was included in last week’s Newsletter. It will be repeated again 
in a later Newsletter. 
 
A  10  KILOMETRE  WALK  IN  AID  OF  TEAMPALL  MAOL  CEMETERY    one of the oldest in Co. Mayo,  will take 
place on Monday  5th May  commencing at  1.00 p.m.  The walk begins and ends at Teampall Maol Cemetery,  via Coolegrane, 
Cullen,  Prebane,  Askilawn, Attymachugh, Corley, Leckee,  Laraganmore, Muckroe and Churchpark. The distance is  6.2 Miles. 
The committee would very much appreciate your support. Voluntary donations will be accepted on the day. Tell your friends to 
come along. Tea and refreshments will be served after the walk. For further information contact Kevin Hughes on  086-8583380  
or  e-mail  kvn.hughes1@gmail.com  
 
ITALIAN  PILGRIMAGE  TOUR  TO  ST.  PIO  PIETRELCINA:    It is a  7  Night Pilgrimage beginning on  23rd  May. 
Special Group Price is  €929  PP. Group Leader is Michael Garret. For itinerary contact Michael Garret on 071-9162714  or  Joe 
Walsh Tours  on  01-2410816. 
 
FATIMA  2008  WEST  OF  IRELAND  PILGRIMAGE    will take place from  7th October,  leaving from Knock. It will be  7 
Nights in Hotel Avenida. The cost is  €835   plus  €25  Insurance. Spiritual Director is Fr. John Maloney. For details contact 
Nancy Surlis on  071-9185640  or  086-8185153. 
 
WEST  OF  IRELAND  10-DAY  PILGRIMAGE TO  THE  HOLY  LAND  DIRECT  FROM  KNOCK     from  22nd  
September  -  1st  October. Spiritual Director is Fr. Tomas Surlis. The cost is  €1,190  fully inclusive of taxes and half board. For 
further information contact  Nancy Surlis on  071-9185640. 
 
AN  OVERALL  CLEAN-UP  OF  KILLASSER  CHURCH      that was due to take place on Friday evening last had to be 
postboned on account of a Funeral. The Clean-Up has now been re-arranged for Tuesday evening next  29th  April from  7.00 p.m. 
 
WOULD  YOU  LIKE  TO  HELP  PEOPLE  WHO  ARE  PLANNING  THEIR  MARRIAGE?   Accord are now 
recruiting new volunteers to work as Marriage Preparation Facilitators. Successful applicants will be fully trained and work as part 
of a team. If you are interested please contact Accord on  094-9254944.  Closing  date is Monday  12th May. An information night 
will be arranged for all applicants who are interested. 
 
SPANISH  STUDENT  PLACEMENT:   Interested in having a Spanish Student come to your home for the month of July?  You 
must have a child/children between  12  -  17  years of age and be a friendly family. The child will take part in all your family 
activities for that month. An allowance is given to participating families. For  more information, contact Marie on  087-6563527. 

 
ST.  ANTHONY’S  SCHOOL  CASTLEBAR  ANNUAL  OPEN  DAY:     St. Anthony’s School,  Humbert Way, Castlebar 
for children age  4  -  18  years who have Mild Learning Difficulties are have their Annual Open Day on Wednesday  30th 
April from  11.30 a.m.  -  6.00 p.m. Parents and Teachers and interested members of the public are all welcome to come 
and see what makes St. Anthony’s School  special! 
 
COMMISSION  FOR  PASTORAL  RENEWAL  AND  ADULT  FAITH  DEVELOPMENT:   A  Workshop/Consultation 
on Adult Faith Development for all priests,  Members of Parish Pastoral Councils, Religious and Lay People takes place in 
Knock House Hotel on Friday  next  2nd May  from  11.00 a.m.  3.30 p.m. The need for resource materials for adult faith 
development has been emphasised consistently by diocesan pastoral workers in many meetings over the past three years. 
The various workshops around the country have been planned as a means of publicising this information and consulting 
people concerned with adult faith development in practice. Outcomes of the conversations will be compiled and carried 
forward into an ongoing process of development. Cost of workshop is  €25  per person or  €20  for teams of  2  or  more. 
Interested people will be sponsored by the Parish. This meeting was originally to have taken place on this Saturday but 
had to be re-arranged due to lack of numbers. Only  7  people had booked in,  whereas  150 People attended a similar 
meeting in Mitchelstown on Saturday  last. 
 
BANADA  TO  ZAMBIA  FUNDRAISER:      A Massive Indoor Car Boot Sale, Auction of valuable items and a Monster 
Raffle will be held in Banada Abbey Hall on this Sunday   27th April from  2.00 p.m.  onwards. All the money raised on the day 
from sales, raffle and auctions will go directly to the ‘Banada to Zambia’ Project.  A group of seven volunteers from the Banada 
area are travelling to Zambia next September to complete the construction of a  much needed woodwork training facility for Sr. 
Mary Fallon, Sisters of Charity. Sr. Mary formerly of Banada Abbey Convent has worked for over  30  years in Zambia and the 
provision of this facility for the young men of the area will ensure the ongoing success of her great work. Your support for this 
fundraiser would be greatly appreciated. Anyone wishing to donate items for the sale can contact Michael on  087-2458612,  
Margaret  on  087-6410128  or  Clare on  087-7510164. 
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CONNACHT  FINAL  OF  TESCO  CHEF  OF  THE  YEAR:     Congratulations to Hazel Fletcher,  a pupil of Carramore 
National Scholl who has qualified for the Connacht Final of the Tesco Chef of the Year. Hazel is one of  four students who will 
compete in the GMIT   Galway during the coming week. We wish her every success.  
 
THE  MAYO/ROSCOMMON  HOSPICE  CHURCH-GATE  COLLECTION   taken up at all Masses last weekend 
amounted to:  Killasser  €336.24c  and  Callow  €158.62c.  Sincere thanks to all who supported and collected. 
 
ANNUAL  GENERAL  MEETING  OF  SWINFORD  VARIETY  GROUP:   will take place on Thursday Night next  1st 
May at  8.30 p.m. in the Vocational School, Swinford. All are welcome. 
 
MAYO  COLLEGE  OF  HAIRDRESSING  OPEN  DAY:    on Wednesday  30th April  from  2.00  -  8.00 p.m.. Drop in and 
see us for Course Information on Hairdressing. Advanced Hairdressing,  Barbering, Workshops, Careers Advance and Enrolling.  
City and Guilds accredited. FAS  funding available. For information contact  094-9060963.  Address for college Unit  1,  
Mooneen, Castlebar, Co. Mayo. 
 
 
PRAY  FOR        Sean McEvoy, Toomore and Former Principal of Killasser National School, who died in March, at 
                              Request of Killasser Branch, Fine Gael,  Saturday   8 p.m. 
                              People of the Parish, Sunday  10 a.m. 
                              First  Holy  Communion Mass, Sunday   11.30 a.m. 
                              Michael Melvin, Cornageltia, Saturday   8 p.m. 
                              Tom and May Tuffy, Dunmaynor, Jennifer and Andrea,  Saturday  8 p.m. 
                              Nicholas and Delia Filan, Dunmaynor and Fr. Dudley Filan, Saturday  8 p.m. 
                              Martin and Mary Agnes Deacy, Cloonainra, Saturday   8 p.m. 
                              Johnny Dunleavy, Carrowleambeg, who died on Wednesday  23rd April and whose Funeral Mass was 
                              Celebrated on this Saturday  26th April. 
                              Bridie Smith, Cavan, Sister of Maggie Brennan, Dromada-Duke, who died during the past week. 
                              MAY THEY  REST  IN  PEACE.                               

FIRST   HOLY   COMMUNION 

SUNDAY   2008 

 

 
 

 

 


